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space shortage in FY 2010. This is similar to Case one in the “2000 Operational Waste Volume
Projection Report,” which projected a need for four new DSTs beginning in FY 2010.

Recent SST retrieval commitments and upcoming planning activities need to be considered
before the decision is made to construct additional tanks:

e Tri-Party Agreement Milestone M-45-00B requires ORP to retrieve enough SST waste
(current source tanks are S-102 and S-112) to occupy at least two million gallons of DST
space by September 30, 2006.

o Additional SST retrieval beyond 2006 (M-45-00C) is yet to be re-negotiated and part of the
negotiations will consider the need for additional compliant storage space. The current
baseline relies heavily on the construction of the Phase 1 Hanford Tank Waste Treatment
Complex in supporting the post-2006 SST retrieval actions.

e Milestone M-45-12-T01 will submit an options report documenting DOE assessment of
actions that could be taken to increase available space for SST waste retrieval by
February 28, 2002. These options could reduce the need for new storage tanks.

ORP believes that the above items need to be considered before committing to the construction
of additional DS ;. The report for M-45-12-T01 will be submitted by February 28, 2002, which
will still allow time to build additional DSTs if required. Additionally, ORP recognizes the risk
to human health and the environment associated with the waste currently occupying the SSTs
and is committed to incorporating this consideration in our discussions to follow. Future DST
Space Evaluation reports will continue to incorporate these and other data as they become
availal

If you have any questions, please contact E. J. Cruz, ORP, (509) 372-2606.

Sincerely, |
/

/James E. Rasmussen, Director
Environmental Management Division
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